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From The Principal 
Advent, Christmas and Gifts
During Advent, a time of preparation for Christmas and the birth of Jesus, we are drawn to think of gifts. Likewise, as we conclude the school year, my appreciation is 
extended to the students, staff and parents/caregivers who are the precious gifts of our community. I trust as we prepare for the birth of Jesus and the wonderful gift 
for our humanity, that we are also drawn to see the people in our lives as gifts who have assisted us in our individual and communal journey. I trust that we have also 
learnt to look beyond the wrapping and external presentations of those gifts to see their intent, hopes and care they have for us. 

My gratitude is also extended to the many people who have contributed their services to the school community in 2020. Thank you for your commitment to SHINE 
Bravely. The quality of education at Tenison Woods College is due to the contribution of many people who support our committed staff, most particularly the  
members of the College Board, Parent Class Representatives, LAP volunteers, and all those who have volunteered their service in a variety of ways throughout the 
College community. Thank you for your contributions and I trust there is a sense of satisfaction, knowing that you have been a gift to students and played a part in the  
ultimate quality of your child’s learning and that of many others.
  
May the joy of Christmas embrace you and your families, and the opportunity for regeneration enliven you as you enjoy the Christmas Season and holiday period.

Thank You to Staff
As we conclude the school year, I offer thanks to staff who have offered service to the College community and conclude their service.

Retiring Staff
I particularly highlight the service of Jennie Sanderson, Assistant Principal, who retires at the end of the year following 24 years of service at 

Tenison Woods College. Prior to her Assistant Principal role, Jennie led the Wellbeing dimension of the College for twenty years, leaving a 
wonderful legacy of care for families and staff that is the hallmark of our Tenison Woods College experience.   

Jill Rogers, Head of Junior School also retires after 25 years of service, the last nine as Head of the Junior School. I thank Jill for her 
discerning, inclusive and deliberate leadership that has created a united and committed Junior School Staff Team.

Marisha Garrod, Front Office Administration Support will also enjoy the benefits of retirement after 24 years of service. Marisha 
enjoys a special connection with the College, having grown up in the Marist College grounds when her mother was a support 
for the Marist Brothers.

Megan McKenzie has educated hundreds of students as an instrumental music tutor, from 1985 – 2006. From 2006 Megan  
commenced serving the College as a self-employed Music Tutor.  With ever loyal commitment to our school community, Megan 

has accrued 35 years of impact on the lives of our families.

2020 Senior School Awards
The 2020 Senior School Awards took place last Friday 27 November,  
recognising students in Year 10 to 12 who have shown a high-level of achievement  
throughout the year. The Awards celebrate a year of activity and achievement 
in education, the arts, sport and community service as well as leadership.  
We were proud to offer a livestream to parents and caregivers that were 
unable to attend the assembly. Please click the link here to watch the  
assembly. A special thank you to our sponsors and presenters for their 
on-going contribution and support which is valued by our entire College  
community. Congratulations to all students who were recognised for their great 
work this year. To view the full list of award winners please click the link here.

Ciaran Buckley   |  Head of Senior School

Last Day of School Term Wednesday 9 December  
(normal finishing time) 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?app=desktop&feature=youtu.be&v=ckGSLlcxEj0&fbclid=IwAR1msXQjBrAS8UFZ-qavWf-dVLXnpFmHXRJZ3ErsssQqwuaL7gKznQcXiiM
https://www.tenison.catholic.edu.au/files/45308030/2020_Senior_School_Award_Recipients.docx
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We thank Jennie, Jill, Marisha and Megan for their wonderful service of the 
College community, 109 years of enthusiastic, faithful and loyal service that 
leaves an indelible legacy on the weave of relationships and achievements of 
our community.

Teaching Staff Concluding Their Services
We also thank the following staff for their service to the College as they  
conclude their time with us and move to new adventures.

Mary-Anne Sheppard has served 24 years, offering committed and engaging 
experiences to students in the Science and Mathematics disciplines.

Other teaching staff include:
•	 Tamara Hayes 		  Junior School Teacher
•	 Ben Paparella 		  Reception – Year 12 Italian Teacher
•	 Nikki Bishop 		  Junior School Teacher
•	 Hoveida Saberi 		  Mathematics Teacher
•	 Joel Olsder 		  Italian Teacher
•	 Chengsheng Sun		  Chinese Teacher

Co-educators
•	 Mairead Mackle 		  Student Counsellor (10 years)
•	 Lyn Wilson 		  Canteen Education Support Officer (14 years)
•	 Ione Ford 		  Home Economics Education Support Officer

Trainees
•	 Abbey Clark                        	 Front Office Administration Trainee 
•	 Ruby Coote                         	 Education Support / OSHC Trainee
•	 Nick Kourmouzis              	 Sports and Recreation Trainee
•	 Adele Prosperi-Porta      	 Public Relations Marketing and Events Trainee
•	 Ellyana Sims                       	 Early Learning and Community Centre Trainee
			   Ellyana has secured a Certificate III role with the 	
			   ELCC and will be continuing her service.
•	 Lara Willoughby                	 Information and Communication Technology 	
			   Trainee

Students and families have been impacted by the presence, creativity, passion 
and investment in our young as people. As these staff leave us we say thank 
you for their commitment to our community, their wisdom and their wonderful 
legacy through their service of Tenison Woods College. 

ELCC Playground Blitz – Saturday 5 December
Can you offer half an hour Saturday 5 December? During the Working Bee we 
are particularly looking to finalise planting of the ELCC Nature Play area.

Please bring any gardening equipment you think could be of use: gloves,  
shovel, rakes, wheelbarrow, even your ute. The working bees 
will commence at 8:00am. Morning tea and refreshments will be  
supplied with a BBQ available from 10:00am. For those able to  
assist Saturday 5 December we ask that you please com-
plete this online form.  We will also be holding another ELCC 
and Reception Building Working Bee on Saturday 19 December.  
Those who can volunteer, please click here.

Wednesday 9 December– Middle School Student and Staff Working Bee 
Blitz
Thank you for your support this year in a range of ways as we have  
navigated the challenges of COVID-19 and maintained an engaging program 
for our young.

We have achieved a great deal this year, including the implementation of a 
new learning management system, the building of a new Middle School Gilap  
Wanga Learning Community including a wonderful Poplars Inclusive Learning 
Centre, as well as planning wonderful new and exciting experiences for our  
Middle School Students in 2021.

We are very keen to make an excellent start to 2021, but given the completion 
of the ELCC and Reception building impending Years 1-6 building works, there 
are many classroom shifts required in the Middle School.  As such, I seek the 
support of the Middle School students on Wednesday 9 December, when we 
are proposing a Middle School Working Bee Blitz to assist staff in navigating the 
classroom and associated shifts as well as internal and external beautification 
works ready for 2021. In essence, whatever needs to be done to ensure students 
and staff feel good about starting 2021 will be tackled.

We are suggesting that students wear casual clothes that day, possibly bring 
some gloves if they would like, and a strong disposition to assist staff.  It will be 
a day of hard work, collaboration and community building, and I hope you will 
support the day through the actions of your adolescent.

  From the Assistant Principal Student 
and Staff Development

Giving Tree
As we light the Advent candle of hope this week, we give 

thanks for the many blessings in our lives.  It is a time to 
remember those less fortunate than ourselves.  Families may be 

considering purchasing a gift to show their appreciation to a staff member who 
has worked with their child throughout the year. This is not an expectation, but 
we are aware that many families have opted to do this in the past. As a staff 
community with a strong commitment to living our faith through social justice, 
we ask that if families are considering purchasing a gift, that instead a gift be 
donated to our Front Office Giving Tree. When the gift is placed under the tree, 
a gift card can be given to the staff member to notify them that a gift has been 
donated in their name.

Demand on welfare agencies is huge at this time in a normal year, however 
with the effects of COVID-19, the demand is even greater.  As a community we 
are called to do as much as we are able to support the relevant agencies. The 
gifts under the tree this year will be donated to St Vincent de Paul Society and 
Ac.Care for distribution to local families this Christmas.

Thank you for your understanding and cooperation. Please do not hesitate to 
contact me at mezid@tenison.catholic.edu.au or 8725 5455 if you would like to 
discuss this further.

HHDL Four Point Plan
I thank you thus far for your attention to HHDL Four Point Plan; good Health, 
good Hygiene and hand washing, good Distancing and care for others and 
good Learning regardless of student location. This approach has stood us in 
good stead this year, and I ask that we all continue deliberately, now more than 
ever, with the HHDL approach.  As always we remain alert, not alarmed.

Parish Facebook Page
Check out the Parish Facebook page, and give it a ‘like’ and ‘follow’ here.

Key Dates for the Commencement of 2021:
A full list of 2021 key dates will follow soon, but to assist with planning, I inform 
our College community of dates to commence the 2021 academic year:

Thursday 21 January 2021		  All Teaching Staff Commence 
Friday 22 January 2021		  Book Collection Day and Staff Planning Day
Monday 25 January 2021		  Staff Planning Day
Tuesday 26 January 2021 		  Australia Day Public Holiday
Wednesday 27 January 2021		  Reception and Years 7, 8, 10, 11, 12  
				    Commence Term 1
Thursday 28 January 2021		  All Other Students Commence Term 1

You will note the staggered start to the commencement of the year for students. 
This approach will assist students in the identified year levels to complete the 
best possible transition processes. We also look forward to preparing transition 
programs that will accentuate our relationship with parents and carers in the 
support of student learning and wellbeing.

Fee Remissions
Amongst all the worries that we have at this time – worrying about the  
payment of school fees should not be one of those things.  Please be assured of our  
support for your family.  If your family will lose significant income due to the 
new COVID-19 restrictions and there may be a need to freeze your payments, 
please contact Neal Turley, our Business Manager, who will assist you during 
this time. This can occur very easily for those families in need. 

BYOD – Year 6 Families, Ready for Year 7 in 2021
As the year flies by and we look also to 2021, I remind families that if they are 
thinking about purchasing a device for next year, just check out our Bring Your 
Own Device page on our website.  Please click here.

You can also find this page in SEQTA Engage by choosing the Portals option and 
selecting BYOD Parent / Guardian Information.

With the current COVID-19 situation and associated wait times for products, we 
encourage families to think about their student’s needs a little earlier to ensure 
that the device is ready for the start of 2021.
 
God Bless,

David Mezinec | Principal

https://forms.office.com/Pages/DesignPage.aspx#FormId=hdjMR0glEEKBxutyHVBqvIjGCiL3fStLiDAecAjx3aFUNVoyUUZXWUdVS1AxM1pNWU9GUjJWRUEzNy4u
https://forms.office.com/Pages/DesignPage.aspx#FormId=hdjMR0glEEKBxutyHVBqvIjGCiL3fStLiDAecAjx3aFURUNBNk1BODlDWDdaN0sxSTNSUjExSVZIOS4u
mailto:mezid%40tenison.catholic.edu.au?subject=
https://www.facebook.com/mtgambiercatholicparish 
https://www.tenison.catholic.edu.au/byod-information/parents-carers-byod-information
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CIM Team News
Advent
The Church season of Advent began last Sunday. Advent 
is a period of preparation, extending over four Sundays  
before Christmas. One of the most well recognised  
symbols of Advent is the Advent Wreath. The wreath has 

three purple candles and a pink candle surrounded by  
greenery representing life. Each Sunday, a new candle is lit and 

the themes of Advent are focused upon Hope, Peace, Joy and Love. 
In the lead up to Christmas, it is easy to become caught up in the busyness and  
commercialism of society. Advent helps us to focus on the importance of 
Christmas where Jesus brought love hope peace and joy into the world. 

Christmas Eve Vigil Family Mass
Would your child like to be involved in the Nativity play at Christmas Eve  
Family Mass?  Mass is on Thursday 24 December at 6:00 pm, at St Paul’s 
Church. Children who would like to be involved in the play are required to  
attend a rehearsal at a time yet to be confirmed. Costumes for the play will be  
distributed at the rehearsal. Participating in the Nativity play is a wonderful 
way for children to deepen their connection to the miracle of Christmas and 
be a part of the St Paul’s community. We welcome all to be involved and  
attend. Please send me an email to cootm@tenison.catholic.edu.au if your 
child would like to be a part of the play. 

Revised Schedule for Masses in the Mt Gambier and Millicent Catholic  
Parish
Please note that with the limit of 110 people at Masses and the 1 person per 4 
sqm, there is an extra 9:00am Mass being celebrated this Sunday 6 December. 
Please consider coming to the early Mass.

Masses for This Weekend:
Saturday 5 December 	 6:00pm Vigil Mass at St Paul’s 
Sunday 6 December	 9:00am Mass at St Augustine’s, Port MacDonnell 
			   9:00am and 11:00am Masses at St Paul’s 
  			   9:00am Mass at St Alphonsus’ Millicent 
 			   11:00am Mass at St Brigid’s, Beachport

Sharing your Christmas
The Giving Tree is now in place in the Front Office at Tenison Woods  
College. We actively encourage families to support Ac.Care, Sunset Community  
Kitchen or Vinnies in their work to support local families in need.  
Unwrapped gifts, toiletry items and/or cash donations can be placed under  
the tree between now and the end of Term. We thank you in advance for your 
kindness and generosity towards those in need within our community.

We will also be supporting the Community Christmas Lunch held on  
Christmas Day. Staff are donating toiletries, wrapped chocolates and lollies to 
be placed into gift bags for those attending. Any families who would also like to  
contribute items for this event can do so by placing them under the Giving Tree 
with the gifts.

Christmas Hampers and Toys
St Vincent de Paul Society Mt Gambier are now taking registrations for  
Christmas Hampers and toys for families which are struggling. The Society is 
there to lend a hand in helping families celebrate the birth of Christ during the 
season of Advent.

Please ring Vinnies on 8724 9322 to make a confidential appointment to  
discuss your family’s needs this Christmas. 

Term 4 Masses at the College 
Due to the revised COVID-19 restrictions in place there will be no Thursday 
Masses at Tenison Woods College for the remainder of the Term. 

We look forward to things returning to ‘normal’ in 2021.

Michelle Coote  |  Assistant Principal Religious Identity and Mission              

College Welcomes 2021  
Year 8’s for Orientation

On Monday 30 November and Tuesday 1 December, we held our Year 8  
Orientation welcoming new faces to the College with the support of existing 
students.

There were lots of classes and activities held to give the students an idea of 
what Year 8 has in store for them in 2021. Students experiences some of the 
exciting elective options such as cooking, making rockets, playing games in 
the Barrie Holmes Stadium, making music using software and movie specials  
effects makeup.

The orientation is a great opportunity for students to familiarise themselves 
with their classrooms and the College grounds. We look forward to welcoming 
them all at the start of next year!

Nick Patzel  |  Head of Middle School

Out of School Hours Care
Our Out of School Hours Care facility has a wonderful program for the holidays.  
Their enthusiastic and caring staff do a great job entertaining and challenging 
the children in their care. If you are looking for care during the holiday period 
please give the College a ring to book in as places fill fast.  

Finishing Time on Wednesday 9 December
A reminder that we finish at normal time next Wednesday 9 December at 
3:15pm for Junior School and 3:20pm for everyone else. This is in line with the 
DECD schools because of the buses.  

Jennie Sanderson  |  Assistant Principal Student and Staff Development

Year 4 Student Wins Primary 
Mathematics Association Challenge

The state-wide Primary Mathematics Association Challenge was run again 
this year with students required to submit a project that explored the  
mathematics involved in a topic of their choice.  Congratulations goes to Sian 
Courtney for winning the Year 4 Individual Project Category for her project  
about the mathematics involved in the online Roblox game of 'Adopt Me'.  
She investigated time taken to travel to places, fractions in eating, drinking and 
hatching eggs, money and multiplication in saving to buy eggs and statistics in 
hatching different rarities of pets. This is an outstanding achievement and it is 
fantastic to see another example of how mathematics is a part of our everyday 
lives.

Pictured above Sian Courtney and Jason de Nys, Science Coordinator and  
Mathematics Coordinator.

Jason de Nys  |  Science Coordinator and Mathematics Coordinator

mailto:cootm%40tenison.catholic.edu.au?subject=
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ELCC Explore the Story of Noah’s Ark
Our Early Learning and Community Centre students have been focusing on the 
biblical story 'Noah’s Ark'.

They have enjoyed constructing boats and testing them to determine if they 
would float, placing two of each animal on the Ark and creating floods and 
rainbows. Students also created beautiful images of the story with God, Noah, 
Animals, the Ark, the flood and a Rainbow.

Angela Cutting  |  Teacher, Assistant Director of Early Learning

Students Up for a Challenge  
In the Library

Students recently enjoyed a “Puzzles and Challenge” session held in the library 
at lunch time. This involved students using cardboard prism-cut shapes to 
build a free-standing construction.

Students were given 15 prism-shaped pieces of cardboard with slots cut in 
them to build a tower, with a cut in all 5 sides allowing it to be joined to other 
cards by sliding them together. Whoever built the highest tower was the winner! 

Alexandra Nicholson  |  Library Manager

Year 7 Wiwuni Camp Experience
Our Year 7 students were recently treated to a beautiful day out in Beachport 
as a part of their Year 7 Camp experience. While at Beachport, students spent 
time learning how to stand-up paddle board with Stillwater Paddleboards.  
The students had a lot of fun, and even had the opportunity to paddle with two 
friendly dolphins on the day.

Students and staff also went to Wiwuni Camp grounds, staying overnight 
and discovering the traditions of the Aboriginal people of the South East, the  
Boandik People. They learnt about Boandik connection to country and  
discovered the knowledge of tools, foods, culture and dance. Students had  
opportunities to explore the land and vegetation, engaging in Biodiversity 
awareness and flora and fauna identification.

Yvette Sims |  Year 7 Teacher

Shining in the Kitchen
What do you get when you combine a passionate, talented teacher with  
inspired students? 

Dafydd Ryan and Riley Stevens who are part of the Year 9 Academy of  
Hospitality delivered these mixed truffle treats to Principal Mr Mezinec, who  
reported that they were scrumptious! 

Students in Academy have spent the last few weeks exploring Christmas  
cookery and have also made and decorated Christmas cakes and shortbread 
Christmas trees. Boxes of mixed truffles were sold through the Sugarloaf Café 
in Week 7 of Term 4. 

2020 School Fee Statements
School fee statements will be posted out this week. If you do not have a current 
payment plan in place for 2020, please ensure all fees are finalised with the 
school by 9 December.  
 
If you have an existing payment plan in place, your payment plan should be 
finalised by 31 December. 
 
If you are having any difficulties in meeting this commitment, please feel free to 
contact a member of our Finance Team who may be able to assist you further.

Please note, the College Board has determined not to increase School Fees in 
2021. A revised fee schedule will be sent to families early next year.

Neal Turley  |  Business Manager

Lost Property Table in the  
Front Office

A lost property table has been set up in the front office for the remainder of this 
week. Please come in and claim any goods by Wednesday, 9 December.
Any remaining goods will be donated to Vinnies.

Tracey Davey  |  Enrolment Registrar/Office Manager



WEDNESDAY 2 DECEMBER 2020  |  WEEK 8, TERM 4 PAGE 5

ICAS Competition Results 2020 
Each year students are offered the opportunity to take part in the International Competitions and Assessments for Schools (ICAS). This year all enrolments were  
completed by parents/caregivers through a link provided by the College. 

For each year level in South Australia, a high distinction is the top 1% of participants, distinction the next 10%, credit the next 25% and a merit is the next 10%.  
The remainder of students received a participation certificate. This year we had two students who were the top achiever of the state in Digital Technologies and the 
Spelling Bee. They were awarded a Gold Medal.

We are pleased to share below the names of students who achieved a merit or higher. We also congratulate all other students who participated in 2020. Information 
regarding enrolment in the 2021 ICAS will be placed in the College Newsletter early in 2021 or contact Chris Lloyd on lloyc@tenison.catholic.edu.au

Chris Lloyd  |  Teacher Librarian

English
Distinction
Charlie Little		  Year 2
Bonnie de Nys		  Year 6
Credit
Miles Kroon		  Year 3
Chloe Chiesa		  Year 4
Kareena Ghosh		  Year 5
Isabelle Neumann		  Year 5
Jake Parker		  Year 5
Maggie Collins		  Year 6
Hannah Yates		  Year 8
Merit
Andy Guan			  Year 3

Digital Technologies
High Distinction and Gold Medal
Kareena Ghosh		  Year 5
Credit
Harry Whalan		  Year 3
Sian Courtney		  Year 4
Bonny de Nys		  Year 6
Merit
Chloe Chiesa		  Year 4
Hannah Yates		  Year 8

Science
Distinction
Chloe Chiesa		  Year 4
Maggie Collins		  Year 6
Credit
Kareena Ghosh		  Year 5
Henry Sims		  Year 5
Merit
Arshia Gulati		  Year 3
Sian Courtney		  Year 4

Mathematics
Distinction
Kareena Ghosh		  Year 5
Maggie Collins		  Year 6
Credit
Marcon Gemino		  Year 3
Andy Cheng Guan		  Year 3
Arshia Gulati		  Year 3
Miles Kroon		  Year 3
Sian Courtney		  Year 4
Jake Parker		  Year 5

Spelling Bee
High Distinction and Gold Medal
Charlie Little		  Year 2
Distinction
Arshia Gulati		  Year 3
Jake Parker		  Year 5
Credit
Marcon Gemino		  Year 3
Miles Kroon		  Year 3
Chloe Chiesa		  Year 4
Kareena Ghosh		  Year 5
Isabelle Neumann		  Year 5
Maggie Collins		  Year 6
Merit
Andy Guan			  Year 3
Ned Gazzard		  Year 4

See the Community Noticeboard for posters and notices of upcoming events 
within our College, and wider community. 
Please click here to view this page.

Are You Available to Volunteer  
in the College Canteen?

Are you interested in volunteering at the College? The College Canteen is  
seeking more volunteers in readiness for 2021. To express your interest please 
email Mary de Nys at denym@tenison.catholic.edu.au.

Leanne Sandow  |  Canteen Manager

Mrs Jill Rogers awarding Kareena Ghosh her Gold Medal Charlie Little with his Gold Medal

Library Book Returns
A reminder that all library and text books must be returned by the end of this 
week, 4 December. If your student has any concerns in returning the items they 
currently have borrowed please see myself in the library. 

Alexandra Nicholson  |  Library Manager

mailto:lloyc%40tenison.catholic.edu.au%20?subject=
https://www.tenison.catholic.edu.au/newsroom/community-noticeboard
mailto:denym%40tenison.catholic.edu.au?subject=
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Uniform Shop Trading Hours
Uniform Shop Trading Hours Remainder of 2020
Tuesdays	 8:00am - 12:00pm
Thursdays	 1:00pm - 5:00pm

Uniform Shop Trading Hours for January 2021
•	 Tuesday 19 January – Friday 22 January, 9:00am - 3:00pm
•	 Wednesday 27 January, 8:00am - 11:00am                                     
•	 Thursday 28 January, 8:00am – 10:00am and 1:00pm – 5:00pm                             

For further enquiries please contact the school at 8725 5455.

Canteen Reminders
•	 Please ensure the Student Profile in the QKR! App created for ordering is 
	 your child's name (not the parent name);
•	 QKR! App Orders need to be in by NO LATER THAN 8.30AM for same day  
	 orders (no longer 9.00am);
•	 Please carefully check day/date of order when using the QKR! App, and the  
	 details of all orders before proceeding to checkout.
•	 Year 8 and 9 QKR! App specials are only available to be ordered by these  
	 year levels, not for a younger sibling.
•	 Reception to Year 5 are only allowed to purchase two items, only one of 
 	 these can be lollies. There is no monetary limit only an item limit.

If you have any questions regarding the Qkr! App, please contact Jess Herring 
at herrj@tenison.catholic.edu.au.

Leanne Sandow  |  Canteen Manager

Upcoming Events:
Wednesday 2 December
•	 Year 6 Camp (Until Friday 4 November)
•	 Year 9SHINE Camp (Until Friday 4 November)

Thursday 3 December
•	 EALD Junior School Students End of Year Celebration (Group A), 9:00am – 	
	 10:30am – Valley Lakes
•	 EALD Junior School Students End of Year Celebration (Group B), 11:00am – 	
	 12:30pm – Valley Lakes
•	 Year 8 Retreat - Port MacDonnell / Carpenter Rocks
•	 Year 10 Academy of Hospitality Immersion, 12:00pm-1:30pm Confessions 	
	 Café
•	 Handmade Bookmark Sale, 1:20pm-2:00pm – Mrs Sinkunus Classroom
•	 Year 12 Graduation, 5:30pm-7:30pm at the Barrie Holmes Stadium and 	
	 8:00pm dinner at The Barn. (Invitation only to both events due to  
	 restrictions)

Friday 4 December
•	 Last Day for Year 10’s
•	 Year 5 End of Year Celebration, 9:00am-3:00pm, Millicent Swimming Lake
•	 Zooper Dooper Sale, 1:20-2:00pm – Under the Sails

Saturday 5 December
•	 ELCC Nature Play Working Bee 8:00am - 12:00pm
•	 Mass, 6:00pm - St Paul's Church

Sunday 6 December
•	 Second Sunday of Advent	
•	 Mass, 9:00am - St Augustine’s, Port MacDonnell
•	 Masses, 9:00am and 11:00am - St Paul’s
•	 Mass, 9:00am - St Alphonsus’, Millicent
•	 Mass, 11:00am - St Brigid’s, Beachport

Monday 7 December
•	 Year 8 End of Year Celebration, 9:00am - 3:20pm – Rail Lands and Valley 	
	 Lakes
•	 Year 7 End of Year Celebration, 9:00am 3:20pm - Oatmill Cinema and Rail 	
	 Lands
•	 Year 2 End of Year Celebrations, 10:45pm - 12:45pm - Activities at the 	
	 College
•	 2021 Year 7 Orientation Day
•	 Junior School Arts Showcase - Barrie Holmes Stadium, Year 3-5 2:00pm -	
	 2:40pm and Reception - Year 2 2:40pm - 3:15pm (Parents/ 
	 caregivers attending must sign in at the Barrie Holmes Stadium)

Tuesday 8 December
•	 Middle School Awards Ceremony, 9:00am - 10:15am - Barrie Holmes  
	 Stadium (Invited Parents/caregivers only)
•	 Reception End of Year Celebration, 9:30am - 12:30pm - Oatmill Cinema
•	 Zooper Dooper Sale, 1:20pm - 2:00pm - Under the Sails
•	 Year 9SHINE Finale, 5:30pm- 7:00pm - Barrie Holmes Stadium
•	 Year 9 End of Year Celebration, 7:00pm - 10:00pm - Pam Ronan Centre
•	 Year 9 2021 Transition, 12:00pm - 1:20pm
•	 Year 10 2021 Transition, 11:20am - 1:20pm

Wednesday 9 December
•	 Last Day of School Term (no early dismissal) 
•	 2021 Years 1-6 Orientation Visits, 9:30am - 12:00pm
•	 ELCC Kindy Graduation, 2:00pm - 3:00pm
•	 Reception - Year 5 Conclude 3:15pm
•	 Years 6-9 Conclude 3:20pm
•	 College Board Dinner

Thursday 10 December
•	 ELCC Kindy Graduation, 9:30am - 10:30pm and 2:00pm - 3:00pm

Year 11’s Host a Teddy Bear Picnic  
for their Buddies

On Thursday 26 November, our Year 11 students were introduced to their 2021 
Reception buddies at the 'Teddy Bear' picnic at Marist Park! 

Students were joined at the picnic by students from the Early Learning and 
Community Centre that will be in Reception next year, with all enjoying the 
sunshine as they learnt more about their buddies, played fun games and even 
performed a few Christmas songs. New friendships were made as they all look 
forward to spending more time together in 2021!

Marilena Wilson  |  Wellbeing Coordinator Years 11& 12 

Keeping Up With the Year 9SHINERS
Day 1 of the 9SHINE Outdoor Experience began early on Sunday 29  
November departing the College at 8:00am. Students travelled to the Fleurieu  
Peninsula and got stuck into their activities straight away.  Students have been  
participating in bush walking, kayaking, mountain bike riding,  
snorkelling, high ropes and surfing during this week. 

Follow their journey via social media and the daily blog by clicking on this link. 

Brad Maney  |  Year 9 Wellbeing Coordinator

mailto:herrj%40tenison.catholic.edu.au?subject=
https://bit.ly/3oe6Wca
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Photo Gallery-Year 7 Wiwuni Camp
Benjamin Braithwaite 

holding a Snake

Fergus Kentish 
experiencing 

Boandik culture

Mr Nick Patzel holding a Snake

Chloe PatzelMatilda Hunt and Isabella Morello 

Students participating in activities lead by Matthew Brookes

(L-R): Chloe Patzel, Jess Pettman, Mia Jarnevic, Izza Usman and Harriet Clark  
at Beachport

Matthew Brookes running activities for 
the Yea7 's


